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WELCOME AUGUST! 
 

August is an 
exciting month 
with so much to 
look forward to 
starting with 
Natal Day 
activities and 
lots more 
summer fun to 
enjoy like the 

Sackville Heights Community Centre Family Fun 
Day on August 9th.   
 
Keep reading for more information on the 
Halifax-Dartmouth Natal Day festivities, update 
on the Rosley Road bridge replacement, notice 
of a public information meeting on Case 22334, 
update on the Halifax Water Lucasville Road 
watermain twinning project, local community 
activities, exciting announcement for the naming 
of the Bonnie Ryan Sports Court and much 
more! 
 

Stop in for a chat the first Friday of each month 
at the Beaver Bank Hub Office, Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Community Centre, from 2-4:00 p.m. 

 

HAPPY NATAL DAY!  
                                 
Check out the events and 
activities planned  
throughout the Halifax 
region for Natal Day 
starting with: 
 
Mayor and Council 
Garden Party 
Saturday, August 3rd  
Public Gardens from 
1:00 pm-5:00 pm.  
 

The Pepsi Natal 
Day Parade 

Monday, 
August 5th, 
10:30 am – 
11:30 am. 
 
 
Route Map:  
http://www.natalday.org/parade-registration.php                                                                                           

 

https://www.familyfuncanada.com/halifax/natal-day-events-halifax/
https://www.familyfuncanada.com/halifax/natal-day-events-halifax/
http://www.natalday.org/parade-registration.php
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FULTZ HOUSE TEAS RUNNING UNTIL 
EARLY SEPTEMBER  
 

 
Steve Craig and I were honoured to sponsor the first tea of the season at 
the Fultz House Museum on July 2nd. 

For more information on the Fultz House Teas 
and a list of dates please visit their website.  

 

FRIDAY, AUGUST 9th SACKVILLE 
HEIGHTS COMMUNITY CENTRE 
FAMILY FUN DAY! 
 

 
 

METAL POTS AND PANS  
 

 
 

 

http://www.fultzhouse.ca/events/
http://www.fultzhouse.ca/events/
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CASE 22334 PUBLIC INFORMATION 
MEETING AUGUST 15th  

 
 
Planning staff have received an application by 
WM Fares – Case 22334- requesting to enter 
into a development agreement to allow for a 
one-storey commercial building with four 
leaseholds and 41 parking spaces in the rear of 
the property at 1401 Sackville Drive, Middle 
Sackville.  

Existing zoning does not permit stand-alone 
commercial uses on the property, however; 
Policy UR-20 of the Municipal Planning Strategy 
(MPS) does enable the request to enter into a 
Development Agreement to permit commercial 
service uses on the property. 

 
DATE:  August 15th  
TIME:  7-9:00 p.m.  
LOCATION:  45 Connolly Road, Sackville 

Heights Community Centre.  
 

 

FUN TIMES AT THE MAYOR’S BIKE 
RIDE ON JULY 4th  
 

 
Great to be part of the Mayor's Bike Ride event on July 4th with MLA 
Steve Craig, Mayor Mike Savage and Councillor Matt Whitman.  

Great crowd participating in the Mayor's Bike Ride in Lower Sackville - 
me on the far left, in the crowd are fellow Council colleagues Mayor Mike 
Savage, Councillors Sam Austin, Lorelei Nicoll and members of Halifax 
Regional Police (HR)P. 

 

 

https://www.halifax.ca/business/planning-development/applications/case-22334-1401-sackville-dr-middle-sackville
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ROSLEY ROAD BRIDGE 
REPLACEMENT PROJECT – UPDATE  
 

 
 

On October 18, 2018, a Request for Proposal 
(RFP#18-324) was issued for Engineering 
Services for the replacement design of Rosley 
Road Bridge (BR065), Beaver Bank. The tender 
closed on November 8, 2018: Hatch Corporation 
was awarded the tender on December 3, 2018.  
 

The project was planned as part of the 2019 
road construction season; however, it will not be 
able to be completed by the September 2019 
deadline. That is the date when all work within 
the waterway area is required to be completed 
by the provincial environmental guidelines. HRM 
staff requested an extension to enable 
completion of the project this year. The 

provincial 
departments 
of Fisheries & 
Oceans and 
Environment 
suggested the 
construction 
be moved to 
next year so 

as not to impact fish habitat. Staff plan to 
complete the tender this year and start 
construction in early 2020. 

 

HALIFAX WATER LUCASVILLE ROAD 
WATERMAIN TWINNING PROJECT 
 

Atlantic Road Construction and Paving (ARCP), 
has been installing 3.7 km of water transmission 
main along Lucasville Road on behalf of Halifax 
Water. The work zone is from approximately 
1400 Lucasville Road to Bryanston Road.  
 
It is important to note that businesses within 
the work zone remain open.  
 

 
 

The project is expected to continue into October. 
A second crew of pipe fitters has been hired to 
ensure the project stays on schedule.  
 

HRM will partner to complete full-width asphalt 
between 1400 Lucasville Road and Waterstone 
Run (approximately 2 km). For the remainder of 
the project limits, between Waterstone Run and 
Bryanstone Road, the full northwest lane (half of 
the road width) will be paved. 
 
If you have questions or concerns, please 
contact:  
Jason Moore (24-Hour Contact)  
Project Superintendent, ARCP  
Phone:  
902-209-2945  

https://procurement.novascotia.ca/tender-details.aspx?id=HRM-18-324
https://www.hatch.com/
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Email:  
jason.moore@arcp.ca  
 
Greg MacDonald  
Project Manager, ARCP  
Phone:  
902-830-6411  
Email:  
greg.macdonald@arcp.ca  
 
Halifax Water Customer Care Centre  
Phone:  
902-420-9287  
Email:  
customercare@halifaxwater.ca  
 
Kevin Healy, P.Eng  
Project Engineer, Halifax Water  
Phone:  
902-490-5911  
Email:  
kevinhealy@halifaxwater.ca  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

RENTAL SPACE AVAILABLE IN 
LUCASVILLE 

 

mailto:jason.moore@arcp.ca
mailto:greg.macdonald@arcp.ca
mailto:customercare@halifaxwater.ca
mailto:kevinhealy@halifaxwater.ca
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HALIFAX SWEARS-IN NEW POLICE 
CHIEF DANIEL J. KINSELLA 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

WALLACE LUCAS MEMORIAL 
SCHOOL 60th REUNION AUGUST 24th 
  

 

Chief Daniel J. Kinsella 
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FENERTY ROAD & SPRINGFIELD 
LAKE ROAD TRAFFIC CALMING  
 
Thank you to residents who have called in to 
report missing street signs at the intersection of 
Fenerty Road and Springfield Lake Road and 
requests for traffic calming. Good news!  Staff 
will be replacing the street name blades missing 
at the intersection of Fenerty Road and 
Springfield Lake Road.  
 
In regard to traffic calming, Springfield Lake 
Road from Sackville Drive to Fenerty Road is 
privately owned (even though HRM does 
provide winter maintenance), therefore; it is 
ineligible for traffic calming because it is not an 
HRM-owned street and, it is a gravel road which 
also makes it ineligible.  

Fenerty Drive 
is currently in 
the process of 
data collection 
for traffic 
calming. 
Springfield 
Lake Drive 
from Fenerty 
Road to end 
has been sent 
to our Road 

Safety Engineer for evaluation. 
 
Our Traffic Analyst has advised that a stop sign 
on Fenerty Road will not be installed as we do 
not typically install stop signs on 2 out of 3 legs 
of an intersection as this could be confusing to 
drivers. All-way stops are warranted at locations 
where there are significant and relatively equal 
volumes of traffic on each leg.  

 

SCHOOL STARTS SEPTEMBER 5th  

 

 
 

Halifax Regional Centre for Education (HRCE) 
offices are open! Call 902-464-2000 or drop by 
33 Spectacle Lake Drive to register for school, 
obtain provincial student numbers, register for 
Pre-Primary & much more! 
 

For information on student transportation (school 
bus service/Bus Planner) please visit the HRCE 
website or: 

• Call: 902-431-HRCE (4723) 
• E-mail: transportation@hrce.ca 

 

https://www.hrce.ca/
mailto:transportation@hrce.ca
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CANADA DAY FUN!  

 

 
MLA Craig and I at the Canada Day Baked Bean luncheon at the Fultz House 
Museum with the Town Crier and Mr. Elmer Grove.

 
 

HALIFAX PRIDE PARADE 2019 
 
Awesome day at the 
2019 Halifax Pride 
Parade with fellow 
Council colleagues 
Councillor Waye Mason 
and Mayor Mike Savage.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Council colleagues and staff at the 
Halifax Pride Parade float. 
 

 
Photo courtesy of Stoo Metz – amazing attendance again this year!

 



 

August 2019

 

9 

WATER METERS / SERVICE IN LAND 
LEASE COMMUNITIES – UPDATE  
 
Councillors Lorelei Nicoll, Richard Zurawski and 
I have met with Dalhousie Legal Aid their 
representatives who have worked with residents 
to prepare a response to the Nova Scotia Utility 
and Review Board (NSUARB) and search by 
M09227 regarding water service and water 
meters in land lease communities. I am pleased 
to advise that we have submitted a response to 
the NSUARB regarding what we believe to be 
unreasonable demands on tenants in the land 
lease communities regarding water service. Our 
deadline for response was extended, at our 
request, to July 31st. The information is available 
on the NSUARB’s website.   

 

BONNIE RYAN SPORTS COURT 
 

I am very pleased to 
announce that on 
July 16th Regional 
Council approved 
the renaming of the 
Harold T Barrett 
Junior High School 
Park Sports Court to 
the Bonnie Ryan Sports Court.   
 
Ms. Ryan volunteered on numerous boards and 
committees and spearheaded several local 
recreation and community initiatives being 
awarded multiple certificates and awards of 
appreciation for her tireless efforts on behalf of 
her community. Despite the struggles associated 
with her ongoing cancer battle, she spent 
several months forging ahead to ensure the 
multi-purpose sports pad at Harold T Barrett 
Junior High School in Beaver Bank became a 
reality. She applied for grants, pursued 
politicians and fund-raised. This is just one of 
her many projects which began in 2005 and the 
pad opened on October 5, 2013.  
 
Ms. Ryan was tiny in stature but mighty in force 
as she gave 100% of her energy to ensuring her 
community received the best services possible. 
 
HRM’s Asset Naming Policy Administrative 
Order 46 (AO46) allows any person or group to 
apply for a commemorative name for HRM 
assets, particularly streets, parks or buildings.  
AO46 requires the Civic Addressing Coordinator 
to consult with at least one representative from 
each asset category, the municipal archivist, and 
a representative from HRM Cultural Affairs on 
each application. The Committee also consults 
with the local Councillor(s) for each application. 

 
 

Bonnie Ryan 

https://uarb.novascotia.ca/fmi/webd/UARB15
https://uarb.novascotia.ca/fmi/webd/UARB15
https://uarb.novascotia.ca/fmi/webd/UARB15
https://www.halifax.ca/sites/default/files/documents/city-hall/legislation-by-laws/AO46.pdf
https://www.halifax.ca/sites/default/files/documents/city-hall/legislation-by-laws/AO46.pdf
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SPECIAL ELECTION CALLED FOR 
DISTRICT 15 LOWER SACKVILLE  
 

On July 
16th, 2019, 
Regional 
Council 
passed a 
motion to:   

Set the dates for the 2019 Special Election in 
District 15, Lower Sackville, as follows: 

a) the date for the Special Election is 
Saturday October 5, 2019; 

b) the date when the Amended List shall be 
provided to the Returning Officer is 
August 30, 2019; and 

c) alternative voting shall commence at the 
hour of twelve o’clock noon September 
28, 2019 and be kept open until Saturday 
October 5, 2019 at 7:00 pm. 

 
To confirm if you are on the voters list or not, 
please call 902.490.VOTE (8683) after August 
8th – this line will not be activated until that date. 

 
 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP PROGRAM 
WEEK OF ACTION  
 

Every year 
during our Week 
of Action, our 
youth leaders 
organize 
activities to 
benefit their 

communities. Support our youth with events 
happening throughout the municipality! Events 
such as Glow in the Dark Bingo, Baseball, 
Summer REC Fest Carnival etc. Check out the 
website for details on dates and locations.  

 
 

COUNCILLOR LISA BLACKBURN  
 

 
 

I currently serve on the following Boards and 
Committees along with Halifax Regional Council 
and the North-West Community Council: 

• Appeals Standing Committee  
• Accessibility Advisory Committee 
• Environment and Sustainability Standing 

Committee 
• Special Events Advisory Committee 
• Halifax Regional Library Board  
• North West Planning Advisory 

Committee  
• Halifax Water Commission

 
 

 

https://www.halifax.ca/recreation/programs-activities/youth-programs-services/youth-leadership-program/youth-leadership
https://www.halifax.ca/recreation/programs-activities/youth-programs-services/youth-leadership-program/youth-leadership
https://www.halifax.ca/recreation/programs-activities/youth-programs-services/youth-leadership-program/youth-leadership
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